LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 01/10/10
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was present, as the meeting was attended by the eight of the nine members of the Board of Directors:

Rollie Gibbs, President



Bruce Langson, Vice President


Pattricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

Nancy Murray Harkess


Carole Inghram Montalto


Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton


Kae Jones Bogdanovich



David H. Williams, Jr.

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  

Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

The minutes of the September 17, 2009 meeting were unanimously approved by the Board.

The Treasury report was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
LEGAL UPDATE

Patty reported that the form 990-EZ has been electronically filed with the IRS on behalf of the LVHSAA.  This is required annually for all tax-exempt organizations with annual gross receipts of $25,000 or less.
CLASS REUNIONS
Patty asked the directors to let her know if they are aware of any class reunions to be held during 2010.  Patty will get in touch with class contacts for reunion information so we can post it on the LVHSAA website.

FUND RAISING COMMITTEE UPDATE
Chairperson Nancy Harkess reported that she has only received a few Interest Forms from alumni.  Dave will put the form on the LVHSAA website.  It has been suggested that the LVHSAA hold some type of event every three months, including one big event annually.  Nancy will provide a more detailed update at our next meeting.

GRANTS COMMITTEE UPDATE

Chairman Bruce Langson will provide an update at our next meeting.

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE

Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 261 members, which is down from 2009 year-end when we had a total of 313 members.  There are 46 memberships (including some of founding members) that expired as of 09/30/09, plus 12 of the 2008 graduates that did not renew their free memberships.  Dave will send an e-mail message to the expired members that have e-mail addresses.  Memberships expire at the end of September each year.  It was mentioned that some members may have thought their membership expired at the calendar year-end.
SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE UPDATE
A discussion was held on scholarships to be given for the 2010 school year.  It is felt that we should be able to provide either more than two scholarships or larger scholarships than in 2009.  This will be discussed in more detail at our next meeting.  Bruce will contact the Clark County School District to ascertain the deadline for having our scholarships listed in the Clark County School District booklet.

Chairman Bruce Langson will send a letter to Peter Mohr to acknowledge his offer to provide a grant to the LVHSAA.  

A recent request from a student for assistance with expenses to participate in the summer Crossmen program was reviewed.  The board did not feel that this request was within the scope of our charter and voted 7 to 1 to turn down the request.  Patty will notify the student.

Bruce would like to establish a program for vehicle donations to the LVHSAA and has volunteered to handle the program.  He will provide more information at our next meeting.

SENIOR SQUARES UPDATE

Patty will follow-up with Sarah Walker.  Sarah recently reported that the painter has all the necessary materials and that she just needs to contact the Las Vegas Academy to get approval from the principal for a good date to work on the squares.

WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK UPDATE

Dave reported that the LVHSAA now has three website names, all of which show up when the LVHSAA is “Googled”.  He was able to buy the website address previously used by Woody Woodward.
Dave also reported that the link from the LVHS website has now been updated to go to the LVHSAA website rather than to a commercial reunion website.
WILDCAT REUNION – 2010

This year’s reunion will be on Saturday, September 11.  It was agreed that we should begin committee meetings in March.  We are looking for volunteers to be on the committee.

HELLDORADO PARADE – 2010

This year’s parade will be on May 15.  We need volunteers to help with decorating the float and to ride or walk alongside the float.  The city is expanding the parade route.  We should have information on the expanded route soon.  The theme of the parade can be either “traditions of past Helldorados”, “what Helldorado should mean now”, or “the 105th birthday of the City of Las Vegas”.  We would like to make our Wildcat float fall into the “traditions of past Helldorados” category and discussed several ideas, including having large photos of Helldorado parades from the early years on the side of the truck and having some of the Rhythmettes on the float.  We will discuss this in more detail at our next meeting.
Rollie will check into having a special section at the Helldorado rodeo for LVHS alumni.

WILDCAT TALES

It was agreed that we should publish our next newsletter in March or April.  Dave, Miriam, Nancy and Bruce all volunteered to write articles for the newsletter.

NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next Board of Director’s Meeting will be held on Sunday, March 14, 2010 at 2 p.m. at Patty Haack’s home.  This meeting will be posted on the LVHSAA website and is open to all members of the LVHSAA
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
